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Minutes
August 7, 2019
Present:


June Pendleton
Ellen Polimeni 
Robert Green

Ted Bateman 

Dan Marshall Marty Aman

John Sawers

Fred Lightfoote 
Peter Gerbic

David Ferry
Necessarily Absent: Cathy Menikotz, Mike Gonzalez, Tamara Hicks

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Cindy Smith, Susan Carpenter
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the June 5, 2019 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the June 5, 2019 minutes, seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton.  Motion carried. 

Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were provided.
Mayor Polimeni presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Kevin Olvany reviewed the bills.  He explained that Barton and Loguidice completed work on the Water Trail website, action plan, brochure and logo and is also working with Ontario County on the design of a handicapped accessible launch for Ontario Beach Park.  The bills also include the sample analysis for the monitoring program.  Supervisor Marshall asked for clarification on the amount remaining for the Barton and Loguidice projects.  Kevin explained that the water trail planning and outreach materials were a separate line item than the access point design.  Also, the line item for the access point design included funding for some of the construction. Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve the bills totaling $1,505.00, seconded by Co-chair Green. Motion carried. 
Kevin requested approval for a contract with Ontario County for FLLOWPA funding for the monitoring program.  He explained that it is a standard contract with the county. Co-chair Green made the motion to approve the contract with Ontario County for $10,000 in FLLOWPA funding, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.
Kevin reviewed the Parish Flats Road Culvert Project.  He presented to the Naples Town Board and they are supportive of the project and are starting the SEQR process.  Bergmann did the preliminary design and now we need final designs for the cross culverts under Parish Flats Road. The goal is to spread high flows into the flats for increased water quality benefits. The Nature Conservancy took drone imagery during high flows to identify areas for additional water quality benefits. The next phase of the project will be to work with the TNC property for additional filtering and storage.  DEC removed a bridge on the rail trail that was causing problems, so we are also working with the DEC on this area. The larger project is also seeking to build flood resiliency and water quality improvements  Route 245. Motion was made by Mayor Polimeni to approve the contract with Bergmann for the Parish Flats Road Culvert Design, seconded by Councilman Gerbic.  Councilman Ferry noted that he drives Parish Flats Road twice per day and that this project will be beneficial to the community. Kevin agreed that it will significantly help the problem but may not solve it completely. Co-chair Green added that the public needs to understand that the project seeks to reduce impacts. Councilman Gerbic inquired whether the creek overtopped the berms and Kevin explained that most of the water on the TNC land is backflow into an existing ditch system, so berms still need to be broken.  Motion carried. 
Kevin and Co-chair Lightfoote reviewed the hiring of temporary motor equipment operator.  Co-chair Lightfoote reviewed the flood resiliency/water quality project on County Road 1 at Lake to Lake Road in the Town of Gorham.  The Town purchased the land and the Watershed Council secured grant funding for construction.  They are looking for a cost effective way to complete the construction work. Based on the engineer’s estimate and an estimate from a contractor the cost to complete the project by private contractors will be substantially higher then completing the work with a partnership of government employees.  Kevin explained that he would recommend hiring Dave Rago, retired county Highway Superintendent be hired on a temporary basis for up to 200 hours through the Watershed Council at a rate of $30/hr.  There is extra money in the Council’s budget with Kim at part-time to upfront the money.  The pay rate of $30/hour is much lower than a private contractor.  Co-chair Green made the motion to approve hiring Dave for up to 200 hours at $30/hour to work on the project, seconded by Supervisor Bateman. Motion carried.
Kevin reviewed a cost share water quality project.  Tom Eskilson of Yates County Soil and Water Conservation District requested the Council help provide some of the local match for a 600 foot long grassed waterway on the Button Farm. Funding for the project will come from NYS, the farmer and the Council if approved. The project will save 100 tons of erosion annually from the erosion channel. The total project cost is $10,000. This project will help reduce sediments, nutrients and bacteria from entering Vine Valley Stream, the outlets into the lake right near two swim beaches.  Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to provide $1,000 of water quality cost share funding for the Button Farm grassed waterway, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried. 

Kevin reviewed the CFA grant submittal on a programmatic grant project for DEC Source Water Protection funding.  More decisions on project locations will be made in the future if funding is awarded. The goal of the grant is to acquire approximately 100 acres of land for water quality benefits. The application was for $850,000 total, with $680,000 in State funding and $170,000 in local match. The local match will come from a landowner who donated 18 acres in easements, staff time and fund raising from partnering organizations.
Kevin provided an update on the Water Trail. This was a long-term endeavor. Finger Lakes Visitor Connection was a partner. He reviewed the different access sites around the lake and the work that went into each site for inclusion in the Water Trail.  There are pre-planned itineraries to connect the sites. Finger Lakes Visitor Connections is hosting the website, which was created by Barton and Loguidice.  Mayor Polimeni stated that this is a very valuable project. Supervisor Marshall added that it is great to highlight the public access sites. 
Kevin reviewed the water quality research efforts.  He handed out an article he wrote for the Watershed Association’s newsletter.  The Council purchased an AlgaeTorch to help with monitoring HABs. Thus far, there was one very small and very isolated bloom, which may have been caused by the stagnant water in Sucker Brook. Kevin and Kim looked at Kershaw, the golf course, and Ontario Beach Park.  Tony from DEC was also seeing just low levels. Clarity levels in the lake are ok, but the blue green algae is there and has the potential to take off.  The volunteers with the Association are helping to identify HABs locations and we are staying in close contact with Lindsay from the Association. We are also going to work with FLI to utilize the fluoroprobe in the south end of the lake to help with private water supplies. Kevin reported that the DEC has a website that tracks blooms on all of the lakes in the State.

Kevin reviewed the Manager/Technician Report.  A significant amount of time was spent on the grant application. He also reported that the design for the FLCC project is making good progress.

Motion was made by Mayor Polimeni to adjourn until October 2 2019, seconded by Co-chair Green.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

October 2, 2019
4:30 pm – the Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

